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The secretariat of the Human Rights Council hereby transmits the communication 

submitted by the Public Defender (Ombudsman) of Georgia,** reproduced below in 

accordance with rule 7 (b) of the rules of procedures described in the annex to Council 

resolution 5/1, according to which participation of national human rights institutions is to be 

based on arrangements and practices agreed upon by the Commission on Human Rights, 

including resolution 2005/74.  

  

  

   National human rights institution with A status accreditation from the Global Alliance of National 

Institutions for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights. 
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United Nations A/HRC/52/NI/5  

 

General Assembly Distr.: General 

23 February 2023 

 

Original: English 



A/HRC/52/NI/5 

2 

Annex 

  Written statement on the summary report of the United 
Nations Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights 
on the multi-stakeholder meeting on the human rights of older 
persons 

On behalf of the Public Defender of Georgia as well as on behalf of ENNHRI, the European 

Network of National Human Rights Institutions, in our role as co-chair of the ENNHRI Core 

Group on the Human Rights of Older Persons, I would like to express our gratitude to the 

Human Rights Council for including the important issue of the human rights of older persons 

on the agenda here today. This follows the renewal of the mandate of the Independent Expert 

on the enjoyment of all human rights by older persons, Dr. Claudia Mahler, in September 

2022 and, before that, the request to the High Commissioner for Human Rights to organize a 

multistakeholder meeting, which took place in August 2022 in Geneva. 

The multi-stakeholder meeting was an excellent platform to discuss pressing issues regarding 

the violations of the rights of older persons, as well as gaps in international law frameworks 

and existing monitoring mechanisms. We would like to highlight that during this meeting 

many participants called for a new Convention on the Human Rights of Older Persons. We 

welcome the informal contribution to this discussion by 20 member states, as they expressed 

their direct support for a new Convention. 

We urge other member states, as well as the European Union (EU), to join this group to 

support a new, binding instrument on the human rights of older persons. In addition, we 

encourage EU Member States to also bring attention to this matter at the Council of the EU 

Working Party on Human Rights (COHOM), and to advocate for increased attention to the 

human rights of older persons at the regional level. 

We welcome the OHCHR report following the multistakeholder meeting (A/HRC/52/49) and 

call for the ideas presented during this meeting to be reflected in another substantive 

resolution on the human rights of older persons. This resolution would consolidate the 

ongoing process of strengthening the human rights of older persons as one involving truly 

meaningful participation. Additionally, we advocate for further opportunities for NHRIs, civil 

society organizations, and UN bodies to continue to discuss, under the auspices of the Human 

Rights Council, in the form of another multistakeholder meeting the necessary content of a 

new Convention. 

     

https://documents-dds-ny.un.org/doc/UNDOC/GEN/G22/615/30/PDF/G2261530.pdf?OpenElement

